




From: Carol Adelman
To: -- City Council; -- City Clerk
Subject: Comment on D Street Bike Lanes
Date: Monday, April 8, 2024 1:27:20 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why
this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Dear City Council Members,

I live on 5th Street near D Street. I feel the Petaluma Public Works’ vision for bike lanes on D Street isn’t a safe
plan for the following reasons:

1. D Street is a busy thoroughfare and encouraging bicyclists to use it is unsafe and gives them a false sense of
safety. Let’s keep it for cars & trucks - bicyclists can find a safer route for their rides.

2. D Street will never be calm and slow. The town is growing, not shrinking. This plan is unrealistic. Perhaps the
time & energy could be spent on creating a bike safe area somewhere more appropriate.

Thank you,
Carol





Second out lesbian elected in Minnesota

CONTACT CAROL BAKER OF MINNEAPOLIS: 







 
Respectfully, 
John Dietz 
 
 





Language in a survey must be specific, performed by a neutral party and without bias.
Again, a municipal policy change relying on any data collected from these two “bike
surveys” must be considered as having no reliable value with a vast margin of error.
These are not surveys, but informal polls conducted using a lay person’s online tool. In
order for a survey to offer any valid reliable data it must be conducted by a research
professional, professionally analyzed by a research professional neutral party
conducting multiple surveys over a period of time with a larger percentage of participants
responding to unbiased questions that are neither confusing nor misleading.

Additionally, there was no panel filters for respondents such as where they live or if they
are even residents in the area for which the survey is being conducted. No reliable valid
data can be obtained from either of these two surveys. They are not surveys, but polls
which offer no professional, unbiased statistical data. This survey was conducted as an
open survey with no restrictions which means that anyone with the survey link could take
the survey regardless of whether they live in Petaluma and the same person could take
the survey multiple times on different devices ((i.e. cell phones, laptop, desktop, iPad).

The only data that can be relied upon are possibly the open-ended questions which
asked respondents for comments and suggestions. Of these the overwhelming
conclusion is respondents have D St concerns that are about issues other than bike
lanes.

 Conclusion:  

A total of 79% of the respondents wrote about OTHER CONCERNS such as heavy
traffic, dangerous crossings for pedestrians, parking, lack of police presence and
speed. Only 21% wrote about bike lanes and of those, 15.5% wrote against bike
lanes with only 5.5% writing for bike lanes on D St.

Open ended questions from bike survey #1 & #2:

Respondents:                                     151

Against Bike Lanes on D St:                 24

For Bike Lanes on D St:                       4

Other:                                                  123

Concerns over speed, excessive traffic, loss of parking, pedestrian safety, safer
alternate routes and the desire for added police.

Respondents:                                     78

Against Bike Lanes on D St:                 20

For bike lanes on D St:                        11



Other:                                                  47

Respondents:                                     96

Against bike lanes on D St:                  5

For bike lanes on D St:                        7

Other:                                                 84

 

Respondents:                                     52

Against bike lanes on D St:                 9

For bike lanes on D St:                        1

Other:                                                 42

 

Total:

Respondents:                                     377

Against bike lanes on D St:                58

For bike lanes on D St:                       23

Other:                                                 296

 

In regard to the “parking count,” this too offers no data of any value. It was conducted
by nonprofessionals on one day in winter, once at 7am and 2:30pm on a single day and
once at midnight. Again, if seeking to be informed by data prior to any possible policy
change in design and use on a municipal road the normal procedures must be followed.
Bids would need to be obtained and a professional, unbiased group chosen to conduct a
valid and reliable parking study. This would involve months of research over all seasons,
days of the week and times, as well as the inclusion of transient use which gathers data
about temporary parking for services and deliveries often parked for a short period of
time. Once all the data has been gathered a full analysis must be conducted before a
reliable valid conclusion can be obtained regarding D St parking utilization. Anything
short of that is worse than misleading.

 

      



Julia Cort   





and whether we choose to ride a bike on a certain street. 

Zooming in to D Street today, we can agree that the current built environment (status quo)
is not serving the needs of our community: trucks and tourists zoom down the street from
the coast; traffic clogs the bridge; the school bike routes are labyrinthine; it’s impossible for
pedestrians to cross for large passages; sycamores and other shade trees are bursting
through planting strips creating a hazard for peds, bikers, and cars. We need to change the
street (or at least pilot the changes) so that it works for the Petaluma of TODAY, which is
threatened by wildfires, flooding, contaminated water, a housing crisis, etc. and our schools
face multiple threats of violence weekly. We can do better, Petaluma!

I appreciate the beauty, historic character, and iconic status of D Street. I admired it before
I moved here, and I always show it off to out-of-town guests. It is one of the prides of our
entire Petaluma community, not exclusively those who live on it. I understand that many D
Street– and long-time Petaluma residents feel especially protective of it, and I applaud
property owners for lovingly maintaining their homes, fences, yards and gardens for the
enjoyment of everyone. 

HOWEVER, I remind my fellow Petalumans that the street itself–including the sidewalks,
buffer zones, parking lanes–belongs to the City and, by extension, the community. You, the
members of the City Council, were elected to represent our entire community (only two of
you may be elected in November to specifically represent the constituencies of District 5
and 6). I urge you to vote in a way that supports the needs of the majority of our
community, not a select (and elite, wealthy and mostly white) few who happen to live on D
Street. Please prioritize the people over cars by supporting a new type of built environment
that allows for safe use by people inside and outside of cars. Furthermore, the City hired
Bjorn Griepenburg as our first Active Transportation manager for a reason. As a young
native Petaluman, biker, father, and well-educated Active Transportation expert who knows
our streets and traffic patterns better than almost anyone in the world (and certainly better
than the Heritage Foundation’s Diana Furchtgott-Roth, who lives in Washington, DC), he is
uniquely qualified to make safety recommendations for our streets. I believe that his
studied proposal should carry more weight with you (his bosses) than the opinions of
people whose chief qualifications are that they live on and love D Street–and certainly more
than someone from the Heritage Foundation who lives outside of  Washington, DC. The
beauty of pilot projects is that they give the community time to evaluate proposed changes.
Don’t we owe it to ourselves to give these new changes a shot before shutting them down? 

Finally, I ask that you each take a moment to reflect on your personal values, why you
chose to serve on the council, and the council’s priorities for this year. I assume that all of
you value community, family, environment, health, well-being, safety—the pillars that make
Petaluma such a “Cool” City, a Blue Zone and environmental leader. You may also value
aesthetics, historic preservation and convenience. I do too. But if I asked you to raise your
hand in front of attendees of tonight’s meeting (don’t worry, I won’t use my 60 seconds for
that!) and you had to publicly indicate one of these sets of values as your core values,
which would you choose? What is most important to you? Which guiding values will serve
your kids, grandkids, and future generations of Petalumans? Why did you run for Council?



What will be your personal legacy? Will the record reflect that you prioritized the
interests of the Heritage Foundation, the elite few of Petaluma, superficial aesthetics,
and parking? 

Today you will show our community what your values and priorities are. Petalumans,
especially those, like me, who live in Districts 5 and 6, will be paying attention–and voting in
November. 

Thank you for reading this letter and for your patience with the proposed projects. Thank
you for making our City safer and better. 

With gratitude and hope for the future,

Kathryn Shedrick 

___________
Kathryn Shedrick















Sent from my iPhone






